International Fisheries
Commission Adopts Council’s
Recommended Shark
Conservation Measure

An improved shark conservation and
management measure proposed by
the United States and Canada was
adopted at the Western and Central
Pacific Fisheries Commission meeting
in Da Nang, Vietnam held last week,
effective Jan. 1, 2024. The measure to
prohibit wire leaders and shark lines in
tuna and billfish longline vessels from
20 degrees north latitude to 20 degrees
south latitude is consistent with the
Council’s MSA 304 (i) international
recommendations. It also contains safe
release provisions for non-retained
sharks and extends obligations for fins
to be naturally attached to carcasses
through 2024. Fishing vessels are
instructed to release non-retained
sharks as soon as possible, taking
into consideration the safety of the
crew and observer by using aline cut-
ter to cut the branchline as close to the

hook as possible.




